Youth Report 2013
The children and youth groups continue to be an ongoing challenge and blessing for the church and the leaders involved.

Our church is blessed with a large number of children and young people being members of the church, this provides the ongoing challenge of running groups which are interesting, fun, well run and above all share the message of Jesus.

Due to the number and the size of groups of the children and young people who are members of the church the number of leaders required is an ongoing issue.  This needs highlighting.
Animate is a new termly meeting for the core children’s and youth leaders designed to celebrate what’s going well, to inspire and aid communication and to help volunteers work as a team at resolving difficulties. Animate is the lynchpin to our work with children and youth, in being able to support the leaders. Please pray for its success.
The children and youth groups have continued to flourish and provide an environment for the younger members of the congregation to know more about being in an environment with a Christian ethos and the teachings of Jesus.
Crèche
The Crèche is doing well. We are blessed with a very committed and reliable team who take the care of our under 3 church family seriously and with a warm heart. We continue to encourage parents to return to worship rather than stay with their children and this is on the whole successful but sometimes we feel crèche can do their part to welcome new parents to church and to offer a friendly and familiar face in a very large congregation.
First Steps

First Steps has seen the arrival of four new leaders together with five existing leaders. We have introduced more singing and dancing as part of our worship. The children love singing and playing musical instruments. Every term we are doing an art exhibition for all the children to really get involved. Last term we did Noah's Ark which involved lots of sticking, gluing, painting and fun. We are also re-enacting the stories from the Bible and the children seem to really engage with the stories when we do this.  We have had excellent feedback from parents but most importantly from the children as they take their first steps with Jesus. Pray for First Steps as we move into our summer term. Now the exhibition is going to be.... well you will have to pop in and see us to find out!!!
Smiley
Smiley Club continues to be a lively, well attended group, regularly attended by (on average) 25 children.  It’s wonderful to engage with so many children and have the opportunity to teach them stories spanning the whole Bible. 

Limited space continues to be a challenge however now summer is approaching we’re hoping to take advantage of the outside space for games.  

JAM
JAM Club continues to be well attended, averaging between 28-35 children each week. We have been (loosely) following the Urban Saints lesson plans based on Christian Lifestyles and this has given us lots of scope to be creative and for the children themselves to drive the sessions. We are also focusing on prayer, and have already started setting up prayer stations each week. We are hoping to work with Carole Mitton who has kindly agreed to support us and help us with creative prayer ideas. 

Behaviour, particularly of some of the older children has at times been challenging, especially when there is a large group. However we have given clear guidelines to the children that constant disruption would result in a parent being called over to collect them and this seems to be working for now.

We are fortunate to have such a wonderful group of helpers at JAM, however I am aware that some of them may shortly be wishing to leave as their own children move to different groups. Also we have worked most of the year with 3 leaders when ideally this should be 4.  The planning and preparation required for JAM is really too onerous for two people, and it is therefore essential that we recruit another leader to enable us to continue with the type of sessions that we do.  

Pathfinders
Pathfinders is going well and numbers are slowly increasing. We have had a couple of successful socials in the last few months. Ruth Robinson has joined the team, and is coordinating things. More leaders are urgently needed as we so want to see Pathfinders grow and develop and not have leaders who are burnt out. 
Thirst was trialled in October - an informal service, including food together, worship, and breaking into areas including art, creative prayer etc.  It was attended by about 70 people and was well received. Another Thirst event took place in February and there will be another one on May 11th.
CYFA
CYFA have had another flourishing year. We still have up to 25 young people attending most weeks, some from other churches in the south Liverpool area. The young people are continuing to grow in faith and a real sense of community is always there with lots of the young people seeing CYFA as their church.

A number of young people got confirmed last year and have continued to attend CYFA.

Some of the older members of CYFA are stepping out in leadership with leading sessions and taking roles in the youth led service "Thirst" which has now taken place on 2 occasions with the next one on 11th May. The growth in the young people involved in the service from both CYFA and Pathfinders has been huge and such a delight to bear witness to.

Another successful trip was ran to Soul Survivor in July which allowed for the young people to grow together and experience different ways of worship and coming closer to God. It is hoped we can run another trip this summer.

It is hoped that we will run a joint pathfinders and CYFA activity weekend this coming September.

Many of the churches in South Liverpool deanery do not have a CYFA age youth group - what a blessing for our church that this group continues to thrive and are stepping out in their faith! 
Link

Lack of volunteer helpers has been a problem in the year however we have just managed to keep Link club running. Many helpers finished at Link club for one reason or another and therefore we had to suspend Link for a short time but volunteers have come forward and a fresh vibrant approach is showing from all the new helpers. We have already put together a programme of events for the forthcoming year which looks really exciting for the children.  Some of the activities include:- Easter Egg Hunt, Mothers Day Craft, Police and Fire Service visiting the club, BBQ night, Sports Session, Social to invite parents and to let them know what Link stands for and the traditional end of term water fight are just a few events we have in store.
Minnows

Monday Minnows continues to thrive. We have a core group of around 50 families attending every week, although there are currently in excess of 150 children on the Register. Sessions are always packed full of varied and fun activities; including messy crafts, gardening, baking and role-play opportunities, singing and listening to a story from the Bible. Parents, Grandparents and carers are always given a warm welcome and the opportunity to develop real and genuine friendships. Some families are now regulars at the 10.30 service and have attended the Alpha Course; Family Finance Course or Healthy Eating Course.

Highlights of the year must include the heart-rending Nativity Service at St Peter’s, each child taking part in telling the wonderful Christmas story in their own unique way!

Once again Nativity Packs, containing the Christmas story (written by Margaret Boarder and illustrated by David Chambers) and a hand-knitted donkey were distributed to Baptism Families. These were very well received and helped remind people of the true meaning of Christmas.

The dedicated Minnows Team has been essential to the success of the group. Sadly we will say Goodbye to Catherine Hayes at the end of the Summer Term after 7 years. She will be sorely missed and we would like to take this opportunity to thank her for the amazing contribution she has made to this group and wish her well in the future. 

We are looking to recruit new team members for September and to attend Care for the Family Training Course for the under 5s.

